Minutes of the Miles City Council   
    
The Miles City Council held its regular meeting on Monday, December 4, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. in the Miles City Hall with Mayor Sylvester Schwertner presiding.  Council members present were Bobby Kasberg, Paul Sklenarik, Tony Dillon, Jane Jeschke and Juan Ornelas.  

Mayor Sylvester Schwertner and council members Juan Ornelas and Paul Sklenarik signed their statement of office and City Secretary Amy Fischer performed their oath of office for the 2017-2019 term.


Juan Ornelas made the motion to appoint Jane Jeschke as Mayor Pro-Tem.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 5.0.


Juan Ornelas made the motion to keep Jane Jeschke, Paul Sklenarik and Sylvester Schwertner as bank account signatories.  Tony Dillon seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
     
There was no public comment.

Richard Webb and Dustin Henley with Webb CPA were here to present the 2015-2016 audit report.

Consent agenda items consisted of the November 6, 2017 minutes, monthly finance reports, monthly employee pay reports and current bills.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
 
      Under reports:  


Amy Fischer gave the water superintendent report in Cory’s absence.  The city used 900,000 gallons from San Angelo and 946,000 gallons from wells.  The influent to the waste water treatment plant was 1,100,000 gallons.  Irrigated waste water used was 1,038,000 gallons.  There were 3 water leaks and 5 sewer backups.  
     

Chief Quentin Watkins gave the November 2017 police department report.  There were 22 calls for service, 7 offense reports, 2 traffic accidents, 48 traffic stops, 36 citations and 12 warnings.  
          
Amy Fischer gave the Municipal Court report.  There were 22 cases filed, 62 cases disposed, 2 cases appealed and 31 warrants filed.  



There was no City Secretary report.


There was no ordinance enforcement report.

Council discussed the updated Nuisance ordinance.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to repeal ordinance #04012013A and replace it with ordinance 12042017.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Next regular meeting is set for Tuesday, January 2, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. 

      Juan Ornelas motioned to adjourn.  Tony Dillon seconded.  Motion carried 5-0. Council adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,     
City Secretary                                                                 Mayor                                                      
Amy Fischer                                                                   Sylvester Schwertner     

        
